
Dear Colleagues, 

It has been an incredible Centennial school year for Broward 
County Public Schools (BCPS).  

Throughout 2015/16, our students have continued to amaze me 
with their talents, abilities and courage.  Our goal is to provide 
them with the best educational experience possible to instill the 
hope, belief and confidence they need to change the world.   

I am very proud of the work we are doing to serve our students 
and families. We are inspiring our youth to take on academic 
challenges and learn through the arts, engaging young minds 
to master logical thinking, preparing students for college and 
careers, honoring outstanding academic successes and 
collaborating with the community for educational priorities.

With our strategic focus on high quality instruction, continuous 
improvement and effective communications, the District’s 
accomplishments in 2015/16 are impressive.  

Snapshot of our achievements:
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 16 BCPS high schools are ranked by U.S. News & World 
Report as being among the best high schools in the nation.

 10,000 middle and high school students are participating in 
debate, making the District’s debate program the largest in 
the nation. 

 Nine BCPS magnet schools earned prestigious 2016 Magnet 
Schools of America National Merit Awards.

 BCPS third grade Florida Standard Assessments English 
 Language Arts scores (level 3 or higher) are above the state 

average and the highest among the five largest districts
 in the state.  

 Our District ranked first in the state and third in the nation for 
the number of African-American students earning a three or 
higher on Advanced Placement exams.  In addition, the 
District’s overall pass rate is the highest in more than 10 years.

 BCPS high schools – Blanche Ely High, Coral Springs High and 
Dillard High – sweep the state’s three largest boys basketball 
2016 state championships, with Flanagan High and Marjory 
Stoneman Douglas High winning first state championships in 
football and baseball, respectively.

 BCPS advocated the State Legislature for the restoration of 
funding for our educational services for Adults With 
Disabilities (AWD).  This resulted in more than $800,000 being 
appropriated for the District’s AWD programs. 

 As part of our partnership with Code.org, the number of 
BCPS students participating in computer science courses 
and curriculum increased from 240 students in 2013 to more 
than 38,000 elementary, middle and high school students 

 in 2015/16.
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I extend my deepest 
appreciation to all BCPS 
employees for the hard 
work, dedication and 
commitment to our 
students each and every 
day.  Thank you for a 
great 2015/16 school year.



We are committed to continuous improvement at 
all levels, especially in the area of customer service. 
Families choose to have their children attend our 
schools.  We must deliver a consistent, positive 
experience. Understanding our students’ needs and 
ensuring they receive the services and resources 
necessary to be college and career ready is 
paramount.  Every BCPS employee plays a role in 
delivering exceptional services to our families.    

And finally, effective communications must be part 
of all that we do. Both internally and externally, we 
must address stakeholders in ways that are 
meaningful to them. We are all ambassadors for the 
District, with the ability to positively impact public 
perception. It is up to us to share accurate 
information about the great work that is taking 
place in our schools. 
  
Our future plans reflect the dedication, 
perseverance and collaboration of staff throughout 
the District. I want to recognize each of you for your 
hard work, talent, energy and care you bring each 
day. I wish everyone a restful and fun summer.

Sincerely, 

 

Robert W. Runcie 
Superintendent of Schools

These successes are a testament to the incredible 
work taking place in our classrooms. Together, we 
continue to provide our students with a high-quality 
education and strong foundation for their future to 
help them become productive, successful citizens 
of our global community. 

Looking ahead to the 2016/17 school year, we 
remain focused on the three pillars of our current 
strategic plan: high quality instruction, continuous 
improvement and effective communications. 

Through rigorous academic courses, nationally 
recognized programs, fine arts programs, and 
extracurricular clubs and activities, each student’s 
educational experience will continue to elevate. 

A few key highlights include:

Early learning is critical to student literacy. We 
must continue to strengthen our collaboration 
with our families; communities and early child 
care providers to support a solid academic 
foundation for our youngest learners.

The “Digital Classroom” program, which began 
with 27 schools in the 2013/14 school year, is 
expanding to 95 schools. This initiative provides a 
real-world experience by enabling students to 
access curriculum content through technology, 
and increase collaboration with other students in 
the areas of math, science and language arts. 

The District is increasing Montessori magnet 
programs and K-8 school options, encouraging 
students to collaborate, innovate and learn with 
a high sense of self-confidence. 

The “Naviance Family Connection” continues to 
rollout to our middle and high school students 
and familes in support of academic 
achievements, while promoting career 
exploration and college preparation.


